
 
September 15, 2009 
 
 
Dear Citizens of the Geronimo and Alligator Creeks Watershed: 
 
The Texas AgriLife Extension Service, the Guadalupe Blanco River Authority and the Texas 
State Soil and Water Conservation Board are partnering with local citizens to protect and 
improve water quality in Texas’ watersheds by helping to develop and implement Watershed 
Protection Plans.  Watershed Protection Plans are designed to restore and/or protect surface 
waters impacted by nonpoint source pollution by implementing best management practices. 
Geronimo Creek and its tributary Alligator Creek, flow through Comal and Guadalupe Counties, 
near the cities of New Braunfels and Seguin. This watershed has been selected for 
development of a Watershed Protection Plan based on water quality concerns for bacteria and 
nutrients.   
 
You are invited to participate in solving these water quality issues by attending one of two 
project kick-off meetings and joining the Geronimo and Alligator Creeks Watershed Partnership. 
We are providing two opportunities for the public to join us to hear about how you can 
participate in the upcoming water quality protection planning process.   
 
The first of the two public meetings will be held on Tuesday, October 6 in Seguin at the 
Guadalupe-Blanco River Authority River Annex located at 905 Nolan in Seguin.  The second 
meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 8 in New Braunfels at the Landa Haus, located in 
the heart of Landa Park, at 360 Aquatic Circle. Sign up and refreshments will begin at 6:00 p.m. 
and the presentations will start at 6:30 p.m. and run until 8:30 p.m. These meetings will provide 
an overview of what we know about the water quality in Geronimo Creek and its tributary 
Alligator Creek, and how you can become involved in developing and implementing the 
Watershed Protection Plan.   
 
Watershed Protection Plans are driven by the local community.  Local stakeholders help identify 
potential sources of water pollution, and plan efforts to improve water quality.  The ultimate goal 
of the Plan is enhance and protect your water resources now, and into the future.  Key local 
partners supporting the process include Comal and Guadalupe Counties, the Cities of Seguin 
and New Braunfels, New Braunfels Utilities, and the Comal-Guadalupe Soil and Water 
Conservation District.   
 
Your active participation is essential to the success of this important project.  Join us in 
developing and implementing a Watershed Protection Plan for Geronimo and Alligator Creeks.  
If you have any questions regarding this process or to RSVP for one of the October meetings, 
please contact Nikki Dictson with Extension at 979-575-4424 (n-dictson@tamu.edu) or Debbie 
Magin with GBRA at 830-379-5822 (dmagin@gbra.org).  You also can visit our website at 
http://geronimocreek.org.  Thank you. 

                    
Travis Franke        Jeff Hanselka   Glenn Avriett 
Texas AgriLife Extension Service      Texas AgriLife Extension Service Texas AgriLife Extension Service 
Guadalupe County       Guadalupe County                  Comal County 
 
Enc: Geronimo and Alligator Creeks Watershed Partnership Information 

 Stakeholder Survey 
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Contact
Information

Nikki Dictson
Texas AgriLife Extension 

Service
979-458-3478
979-575-4424

n-dictson@tamu.edu

Ward Ling
Texas AgriLife Extension 

Service
979-845-2425

wling@ag.tamu.edu

Debbie Magin
Guadalupe Blanco River 

Authority
830-379-5822

dmagin@gbra.org

Loren Henley
Texas State Soil and Water 

Conservation Board
254-773-2250 ext.240

lhenley@tsswcb.state.tx.us

Geronimo and Alligator Creeks
Geronimo Creek and its tributary Alligator Creek 
are located in Comal and Guadalupe Counties. The 
almost 70-square-mile Geronimo Creek watershed 
lies within the larger Guadalupe River Basin. The 
lower portion of the Geronimo Creek watershed is in 
the extra-territorial jurisdiction (ETJ) of Seguin.  The 
upper portion of the Alligator Creek watershed lies 
in the ETJ of New Braunfels.  Alligator Creek begins 

travelling through a rapidly developing area of the  
Austin-San Antonio corridor.  As development and 

urban land use will rise and play an increasingly 
important role in the hydrology and water quality 
of Geronimo Creek and its tributaries.

Based on routine water quality sampling of 

elevated bacteria concentrations and has nutrient 
enrichment concerns for nitrate-nitrogen. High 
bacteria concentrations do not support contact 
recreation use and high levels of nitrogen can 
cause algal blooms and excessive growth of aquatic 
vegetation.

Advisory Group composed of personnel from key 
state and federal water quality agencies will provide 
support and guidance. 

Through a federal Clean Water Act §319(h) 
grant from the Texas State Soil and Water 

Authority (GBRA) and the Texas AgriLife Extension 
Service are facilitating the stakeholder process for 
development of the Watershed Protection Plan.

Geronimo and 
Alligator Creeks 

Watershed Partnership

The Geronimo and Alligator Creeks 
Watershed Partnership

and Alligator Creeks Watershed Partnership 

Partnership is to develop and implement a 
Watershed Protection Plan (WPP). Anyone can be a 
member of the Partnership and participate on work 
groups. A Steering Committee will be formed  as 
the decision-making body for the Partnership.  Work 
groups will be created by the Steering Committee 

and support development of the WPP. A Technical 



Comal-Guadalupe Soil and Water 
Conservation District 

Watershed Planning is driven by local stakeholders 
and includes the following key tasks: 1) identify 
desired water quality conditions and measurable 

practices and needed education and awareness 

5) communicate implications of the WPP to other 
interested constituents within the watershed.

Please Join the Partnership

Participation by stakeholders from throughout the 
watershed is essential for the planning process to 
be successful.  Public meetings will be held in the 

process getting started in January 2010.  Please 
plan to participate in this important effort to improve 
and protect your water resources and encourage 
others to do so as well.

Stream Water Quality Issues

Geronimo Creek has been monitored by GBRA 
as part of the Clean Rivers Program since late 
1996. The creek was monitored at the SH-123 

monitoring site was moved to the Haberle Road 
crossing. The new site was a past TCEQ monitoring 
site and an ecoregion reference site. 

The 2008 Texas Water Quality Inventory has 

a concern due to elevated nitrate-nitrogen 
concentrations because all 60 measurements 
exceeded the screening level of 1.95 mg/L. In 

the geometric mean for E. coli bacteria (162 
organisms per 100 milliliters) exceeded the contact 
recreation stream standard of 126 organisms per 
100 milliliters.  GBRA is currently monitoring and 
collecting additional data at 19 sites throughout the 
watershed. There are three historical monitoring 

Geronimo Creek Watershed Land Use and Stations Map

Six Steps of the Watershed Planning & 
Implementation Process

1) Build Partnerships
2) Characterize the Watershed
3) Finalize Goals and Identify Solutions
4) Design an Implementation Plan
5) Implement Watershed Plan
6) Measure Progress and Make 

Adjustments

New Braunfels

Seguin
For more 

information
visit http://

geronimocreek.org



 
 
 
 
September 24, 2009 
 
 
The Texas AgriLife Extension Service, the Guadalupe-Blanco River Authority and 
the Texas State Soil and Water Conservation Board are partnering with local citizens 
to protect and improve water quality in Texas’ watersheds by helping to develop and 
implement Watershed Protection Plans. Watershed Protection Plans are designed to 
restore and protect surface waters impacted by nonpoint source pollution by 
implementing best management practices. Geronimo Creek and its tributary Alligator 
Creek, flow through Comal and Guadalupe Counties, near the cities of New 
Braunfels and Seguin. This watershed has been selected for development of a 
Watershed Protection Plan based on water quality concerns for bacteria and 
nutrients. 
 
You are invited to participate in solving these water quality issues by attending one 
of two project kick-off meetings and joining the Geronimo and Alligator Creeks 
Watershed Partnership. We are providing two opportunities for the public to join us 
to hear about how you can participate in the upcoming water quality protection 
planning process. Additional information about the watershed and the planning 
process is enclosed. 
 
The first of the two public meetings will be held on Tuesday, October 6 in Seguin at 
the Guadalupe-Blanco River Authority River Annex located at 905 Nolan in Seguin. 
The second meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 8 in New Braunfels at the 
Landa Haus, located in the heart of Landa Park, at 360 Aquatic Circle. Sign-in and 
refreshments will begin at 6:00 p.m. and the presentations will start at 6:30 p.m. and 
run until 8:30 p.m. These meetings will provide an overview of what we know about 
the water quality in Geronimo Creek and its tributary Alligator Creek, and how you 
can become involved in developing and implementing the Watershed Protection 
Plan. 
 
Watershed Protection Plans are driven by the local community. Local stakeholders 
help identify potential sources of water pollution, and plan efforts to improve water 
quality. The ultimate goal of the Plan is to enhance and protect your water resources 
now, and into the future. Key local partners supporting the process include Comal 
and Guadalupe Counties, the Cities of Seguin and New Braunfels, New Braunfels 
Utilities, and the Comal-Guadalupe Soil and Water Conservation District. 
 
Your active participation is essential to the success of this important project. Join us 
in developing and implementing a Watershed Protection Plan for Geronimo and 
Alligator Creeks. Please fill-out the enclosed survey so we may gauge how involved 
in the process you want to be. If you have any questions regarding this process or to 
RSVP for one of the October meetings, please contact Nikki Dictson with Extension 



at 979-575-4424 (n-dictson@tamu.edu) or Debbie Magin with GBRA at 830-379-
5822 (dmagin@gbra.org). You also can visit our website at http://geronimocreek.org. 
Thank you and we hope to see you on either October 6 in Seguin or October 8 in 
New Braunfels. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
W.E. West, Jr. 
General Manager 
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Geronimo and Alligator Creeks Watershed Partnership 
Survey and Partnership Sign-up Sheet 

 
   
1. What best describes your stakeholder position in the watershed:  (please circle answers) 

a) business person    f) land owner 
b) homemaker    g) industry 
c) public official    h) permitted operation 
d)  agricultural producer   i) other ___________________ 
e)   educator     
   

2. What best describes the amount of land that you own or manage in the watershed? 
a) < 1 acre   d) 11- 50 acres  g) 300-500 acres 
b) 2 – 4 acres   e) 51-100 acres h) >500 acres 
c) 5 – 10 acres   f) 101-300 acres 

 
3. Prior to this meeting, were you aware of water quality concerns in the Geronimo Creek Watershed? 

a) Yes 
b) No 

 
4. Would you be willing to serve as a member of the Watershed Partnership?   

a) Yes 
b) No 

 
4b. If your answer was yes, in what capacity are you willing to serve? (Circle all that apply)  

a) Steering Committee member (requires attendance at scheduled meetings) 
b) Workgroup member (requires attendance at scheduled meetings) 
c) General participant (attendance at some/most meetings) 
d) No, I cannot or do not wish to participate on a regular basis. 

 
4c. Please mark all days and times which would be best for you to participate in meetings: 
 
 Monday Tuesday  Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Morning       

Afternoon       

Evening       

Anytime       

 
 



4d. If you would like to participate, or if you would like to receive more information about the project as it 
moves forward, please provide your contact information. 
 
Name: __________________________________________  Phone: ______________________ 
 
Address: ________________________________________  Email: ______________________ 
 
City, State, Zip:_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Affiliation _________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
5. Are there any topics or issues in your watershed that you would like us to include in future discussions? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6. Would you be interested in learning more about the Texas Watershed Steward Program?  

a) Yes 
b) No 

 
 
 
7. How did you find out about this meeting? (Circle all that apply) 

a) Mail 
b) Newspaper 
c) Email 
d) Website 
e) Newsletter 
f) From a friend 
g) Flyer 
 

 
Please return completed surveys to: Nikki Dictson, Texas AgriLife Extension Service 

Mail: 355A Heep Center, 2474 TAMU,  
College Station, TX 77843-2474,  
Phone: 979-458-3478 or 979-575-4424 
Fax: 979-845-0604,   
Or E-mail Surveys: n-dictson@tamu.edu. 
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LJG September-09 Geronimo Crk Sampling Report
Date CRP Routine Sample Description Site ID Notes

9/14/2009 Alligator Creek at FM 1102 near New Braunfels, TX GB706 Dry - No Sample Collected

9/14/2009 Alligator Creek at FM 1101 near New Braunfels, TX GB707 Dry - No Sample Collected

9/14/2009
Alligator Creek at Barbarosa Road (CR 107A) near 
Geronimo, TX GB708 Dry - No Sample Collected

9/14/2009
Geronimo Creek at Pieper Road (CR 130) near 

Geronimo, TX GB709 Dry - No Sample Collected
9/14/2009 Alligator Creek at Huber Road, near Geronimo, TX GB701 Wet Weather Targeted - Dry with Pools
9/14/2009 Geronimo Creek at Huber Road near Geronimo, TX GB700 Dry - No Sample Collected
9/14/2009 Geronimo Creek at SH 123 near Geronimo, TX 14932 Wet Weather Targeted

9/14/2009
Unnamed tributary at Heinemeyer Road (CR 121) near 
Geronimo, TX GB710 Dry - No Sample Collected

9/14/2009 Geronimo Creek at Haberle Road, near Geronimo, TX 12576
Wet Weather Targeted/Ammonia Charged to Geronimo 
Creek Monitoring Account

9/14/2009
Unnamed tributary at Laubach Road (CR 108) near 

Geronimo, TX GB711 Dry - No Sample Collected
9/14/2009 Geronimo Creek at FM 20 near Geronimo, TX 12575 Wet Weather Targeted
9/14/2009 Geronimo Creek at US HWY 90A in Seguin, TX GB703 Wet Weather Targeted
9/14/2009 Baer Creek at East Walnut Street in Seguin, TX GB702 Wet Weather Targeted - Dry with Pools

9/14/2009
Geronimo Creek at Mount Vernon, below Baer Creek 

Confluence, in Seguin, TX GB704 Wet Weather Targeted

9/14/2009
Geronimo Creek at Hollub Road, above Guadalupe 

River confluence, near Seguin, Texas GB705 Wet Weather Targeted
WWTF Sample Description

10277-003 City of Seguin Geronimo Creek WWTF GB712 Not Sampled
Groundwater Well Sample Description

Groundwater Well near Alligator Creek at Huber Road, 
near Geronimo, TX GB713 Not Sampled

Groundwater Well near Geronimo Creek at Laubach 
Road, near Geronimo, TX GB714 Not Sampled

Groundwater Well near Geronimo Creek at Hollub 
Road, near Seguin, TX GB715 Not Sampled



Make a Splash With The Texas Watershed Steward 
Program! 
 
Did you know that you, and everyone around you, live in a watershed? A watershed is an area of land 
that water flows across, through, or under as it drains into a stream, river, lake, ocean, or other body of 
water. Because we all live in a watershed, things we do at home and where we work and play can affect 
water quality and the health of our watershed. In Texas alone, nearly 92 percent of the streams, rivers, 
and lakes are impacted by some form of water pollution.  
 
What can be done? Well, protecting water quality begins with you and those in your community and 
there is help to get started. The Texas Watershed Steward program is a one-day training event 
sponsored by the Texas AgriLife Extension Service (formerly Texas Cooperative Extension) and the Texas 
State Soil and Water Conservation Board in coordination with the Guadalupe-Blanco River Authority 
(GBRA). It is designed to help watershed residents improve and protect their water resources by getting 
involved in local watershed protection and management activities.  
 
Texas Watershed Stewards learn about watershed systems, water quality regulation and monitoring, 
methods to improve water quality, and community-driven watershed protection and management. The 
training also provides the basic knowledge and tools needed to form a watershed action group, 
participate in and organize local watershed activities, and become more involved in protecting and 
enhancing your community water resources.  
 
The next training event will take place in Guadalupe County which is home to the Geronimo Creek 
Watershed. The watershed is located between the two major metropolitan areas of Austin and San 
Antonio and is easily accessed by major roadways. This region is undergoing rapid urbanization which 
has created water quality concerns for Geronimo Creek and its tributaries.  
 
The Texas State Soil and Water Conservation Board and the GBRA, along with other stakeholders, have 
been working on a plan to improve the water quality in the Geronimo Creek Watershed. You can be a 
part of the solution by attending this event. 
 
All program participants will receive a free day of education and training, a free copy of the Texas 
Watershed Steward Curriculum Handbook, free prizes and gifts, and a certificate of completion. In 
addition, the program will also provide seven continuing education units in soil and water management 
for Certified Crop Advisors, seven Texas State Board for Educator Certification continuing professional 
education credits for certified teachers, seven American Institute of Certified Planners certificate 
maintenance credits for planners, seven hours for the Texas Board of Professional Engineers,  and three 
general continuing education units for Texas Department of Agriculture pesticide license holders. 
 
The training program will be held in Seguin on Tuesday, November 10th from 8am-4pm at the GBRA River 
Annex on 905 Nolan Street. Pre-registration is now open and required for participation. Texas Watershed 
Stewards is a great opportunity to get involved and make a difference in your watershed.  
 
For more information and to get your name on the pre-registration list, please visit the Texas Watershed 
Steward website at http://tws.tamu.edu or call/email Jennifer Peterson at 979-862-8072/ 
jlpeterson@ag.tamu.edu.  
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The workshop 
will provide 
an overview of 
water quality 
and watershed 
management in 
Texas. It will 
primarily focus 
on water quality 

issues in the Geronimo Creek watershed as well as 
efforts by the Guadalupe-Blanco River Authority 
and the Texas State Soil and Water Conservation 
Board to help improve water resources and the 
health of the surrounding watershed. 

The Texas Watershed Steward program is a 
free, one-day educational workshop designed to 
help watershed residents improve and protect 
their water resources by getting involved in local 
watershed protection and management activities.

November 10, 2009: 8:00am-4pm
Guadalupe-Blanco River Authority River Annex

905 Nolan 
Seguin, TX  78155
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Geronimo Creek Watershed
Pre-register for the workshop by going to:

http://tws.tamu.edu.



Texas Watershed Steward Workshop
November 10, 2009 http://tws.tamu.edu8 am - 4 pm


